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MEMORANDIUM  
 
To:  NURS 502 & NURS 601 Students  
 
From:  Janet Schneiderman, Chair, Nursing Department 

Sharon O’Neill, Director, MSN-FNP Program 
 
Date:  Thursday, March 12, 2020 
 
Subject: Spring 2020 OCI 1 & OCI 2 Delivered via Virtual Platform  
 
 
 
Dear Spring 2020 OCI 1 (NURS 502) & OCI 2 (NURS 601) Students, 
 
In line with the University’s messaging around coronavirus, the MSN-FNP program will conduct 
its Spring 2020 on-campus intensive (OCI) student experiences virtually.  This decision was 
made with concern for the wellbeing of our students, faculty, and staff.  
 
Please do not travel to USC for the OCI weekend.  The MSN-FNP program will provide the OCI 
experiences virtually during the two days set aside for the OCI, from Friday, April 17 – 
Saturday, April 18, 2020. 
 
Please rest assured the virtual learning experiences will be as similar as possible to the in-person 
OCI experience.  Additional information about how to access your OCI training and testing will 
be forthcoming.  
 
For information regarding new developments and travel restrictions, please visit the University’s 
coronavirus website. 

  
For frequently asked questions related to COVID-19, please visit the University’s frequently 
asked questions website. 
 
 
Thank you for your flexibility with this necessary change of plans. 
 
 
Janet Schneiderman, Chair, Nursing Department 
Sharon O’Neill, Director, MSN-FNP Program 
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